
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 10/03/2020 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 9:10 AM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the February 2020 meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following account balance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2577.04 
 

Field Marshall Report 
 Buddy Harlan reported the following field news. 

o We have a new wind sock, and the flag is now up. 
o The wasps were sprayed. 
o We will need to move the grill out of the Quonset hut. 
o There is a need to clean up the perimeter at the end of the runway. 
o There was a suggestion to spray wood sealer on fence and pilot stations.  
o Danny has been doing the mowing. 

 Bill reported that Alvin is now using a walker and cannot mow.   
o Alvin has agreed to let us use his mower for $15 per cut. 
o The club will buy the gas. 
 
 

Safety Officer 
Roger reported that there were two accidents. 

1. Cecil forgot to select the correct plane in his transmitter resulting in a 
crash. 

2. Bill Brueckman had a prop spinner and prop nut come off and hit him in 
the thigh.   

Roger also reported that someone flew over the Johnson house and that this 
resulted in a complaint. 
 

Old Business 
There was no old business 

  
New Business 

 Leif opened nomination for officers for the next year. 
o Buddy nominated the current slate of officers to serve another year. 
o There were no further nominations offered. 

 The Christmas event at Dutchway is cancelled for this year.  
 Bill Losey suggested that the club could get together one night a week with a 

Zoom meeting. 
 
 



 
 
 
New Members 

 
There were no new members requesting to join. 
 
There were no prospective members present awaiting membership approval. 
 

 
50/50 
 There was no 50/50 raffle at the October meeting. 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

Brian informed the club that Dick Plyler has dementia and has given all of his 
airplane hobby items to the club. Brian had the remaining items for sale at the end 
of the meeting. 

 
 
 
The meeting was closed at around 9:35 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To be scheduled for December. 
The next meeting date will be sent out later once it has been confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


